Ruhkala PTC Board Meeting
September 5, 2017

Members in attendance: Jenn P, Gemma G, Ben F, Carmen C, Emily D, Lauren N, Kelly B,
Traci H, Erin P, Shannon L, Jessica C, Mary H, Rachel N, Alicia E, Map C, Laura M.

*All Board members were present
*President’s Welcome and Introduction of the board-Meeting was called to order at 6:03.

*Principals Report-

Alaina read an email from Mrs K- It stated information on the upcoming years new programs
and that the Learning common was almost ready to be opened!

Also talked about the roll out of the new schools program PBIS.

*Teachers Report-

-Mrs Brown talked about the new programs that the school will be doing and establishing
routines with the kids.

-Mrs. Eckman spoke about the Lead tickets and how the children are responding well to it.

*Treasurer Report-
-Molly went over the previous years numbers and what was brought in, as well as proposed the
2017-2018 Budget.

*VP Report-

- Resha Introduced the new Husky Paw print that we will be selling for $20 a paw that we will
put your family's name on and we will be hanging them in the Learning commons window for
everyone to see all school year long.

*Committee Info:
-Grandparents day- Melissa talked about this friday's event we are expecting over 155 people
and excited about our first annual event!

-Bingo night- Alaina talked about our First Family Fun night of the year, bring the family out and
enjoy a night of Bingo. There will be snow cones and Popcorn for sale.

-Monday Madness- Julie spoke about the first Monday Madness coming up it will be a group
scavenger hunt. We can also accept cash or check and you also have the option to pay for one
class at a time. We will be putting out a sign up genius if anyone wants to help with this event.

-Spirit Night- Gina talked about having a spirt night once a month, she has already secured 2.
The first one will be at Blaze on September 27th. October’s will be at Chipotle on October 25th.



Tile Party- Alaina talked about our upcoming tile party it will be $10 a tile and the previous years
tiles will also be hung up.

-Cookie Sales- Gina talked about our cookie dough kick off on September 29th. We will be
selling Otis Spunkmeyer dough and we will make 40% profit back from each box sold. We
haven't done this fundraiser in a few years and if it goes well we may introduce wrapping paper
next year. Orders will be due the second week of October and we will be distributing them
before Thanksgiving break.

-Fall Carnival- Melissa talked about the event and how it is coming up and we need a
Chairperson to head it up.

-Corporate Sponsorship- Kacie spoke about the new levels of sponsorship that we will be
offering this year.

By Laws were handed out and committee members were asked to address any changes or
problems to the next meeting.

- A motion was made for the name change of Ruhkala PTSC to go back to the Ruhkala
PTC, the motion was seconded and the membership all voted in favor of the name
change. We will now be formally Ruhkala PTC.

- Budget for the 2017-2018 was proposed and a motion was made to approve it, it was
seconded and the membership voted all in favor of the new school year's budget.

Closing remarks- Alaina thanked everyone for coming and pulled a ticket for the parking
space.

Emily Duncan was the winner and will have to PTC parking spot for the month of September.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:56 PM.



